
 Hutterthal Mennonite Church 

Christ Centered –  

Living, Relating, Serving 

Sunday June 25, 2023 

9:45 a.m. 

Communion Sunday 

Prelude                        

Call to Worship & Prayer    

Welcoming One Another                      

*Gathering and Praising  

Open Now Thy Gates of Beauty   HWB #76 

Praise, I Will Praise You Lord   VT # 131 

Scripture Reading                1 Peter 4:12-19 Pew Bible p. 640 

Sharing Time and Prayer                                

Children’s Time  Four Letter Words, Trash or Treasure? Part 1 

Worship Music              “Rejoice” by Keith & Kristyn Getty, 

              Rend Collective 

Scripture Reading          1 Peter 4:12-19 Pew Bible p. 640 

Message              Trusting God by Doing Good 

Communion 

Offering Prayer 

*Responding and Sending 

    The King of Love My Shepherd Is   HWB #170 

Why Should I Feel Discouraged   STJ #103               

*Benediction         

Postlude                 

*please stand if you are able 

HMC Service may be viewed on our web-page:  

www.HMCFreeman.org 

http://www.HMCFreeman.org


TODAY June 25, 2023  9:45 a.m.   Communion Sunday 
Worship Leader: Brigitta Hofer 
Accompanist: Charlene Friesen 
Scripture Reader: Ben Friesen 
Song Leader: Les Rensink 
Children’s Time: Twyla Hofer 
Special Music: Les & Mary Rensink 
Message: Pastor Randall Koehler 
Coffee Time: Kenneth & Aprille Birkey 
No Children’s Sunday School until September. 
Adult Sunday School at 11:15 a.m. - west end of the Fellowship 
Hall - CPMC Annual Meeting Delegate Reports. 
 
 
NEXT SUNDAY July 2, 2023  9:45 a.m.    
Worship Leader: Suzanne Koerner 
Accompanist: Paige Hofer 
Song Leader: Morgan Koehler 
Children’s Time: Twyla Hofer 
Special Music: LeRoy & Kathy Pullman 
Message: Pastor Randall Koehler 
Coffee Time: Joyce Hofer 
No Children’s Sunday School until September. 
Adult Sunday School at 11:15 a.m. - west end of the Fellowship 
Hall. 
 
 
Calendar: 
TODAY: Communion during HMC Worship Service 
TODAY: CPMC Annual Meeting Delegate Reports during      
 Sunday School Hour 
July 3-8: MennoCon23 in Kansas City, MO 
 
 

HMC Congregational Ministry Project for June: 
Cash for The Banquet 

Donations to Joyce Hofer, Treasurer, or place in C.M. mailbox. 



Call to Worship: 
Leader: We gather together to worship God. 
People: We gather together to share a holy meal. 
Leader: We will gather around the table. 
People: To which Christ has invited us. 
Leader: You’ve got a place at the table 
People: And you’ve got a place at the table. 
All: We’ve all got a place at the table. 
Leader: We’ll feast on milk and honey. 
People: We’ll give thanks. 
Leader: We’ll find our home 
People: with God 
All: Together. 
Leader: So welcome to worship. Welcome to the table. 
All: Hallelujah!
________________________________________________________________________ 
 
We would like to thank our church family for remembering us 
on our 90th birthday with cards, flowers, food, phone calls, 
visits and other expressions of kindness. We will always 
treasure the memories of this special occasion. God bless you 
for your thoughtfulness. - Marcella & Rosella Glanzer 
 
Freeman Network for Justice and Peace wants to thank       
Hutterthal for your $720 donation to help pay the expenses 
for the Ted and Company program, "We Own This Now" that 
was presented on June 10th in Pioneer Hall. Your generosity 
is greatly appreciated. 
  
Last weekend, Kathy Pullman, Charlene Friesen, and Pastor  
Randall were our church's delegates for Central Plains           
Mennonite Conference's Annual Meeting in York, NE. If you 
are interested in what happened during the weekend and 
what the delegates found most important or meaningful, 
please join them after coffee time at 11:15 am in the west end 
of the fellowship hall as they share about their experiences 
and offer you the chance to ask questions.  



Prayer Requests and Praises: 

• Birthdays: Brynlee Hofer on July 1. Anniversaries: Larry & 

Edie Tschetter on June 29. 

• Please pray for Autumn Rouse as she moves to Sioux Falls 

this month. Pray for her safety, a new job, and that all of 

these transitions go well. Her college courses start in August.  

• Pray for the Detweiler family and those who mourn with 

them the loss of Tim Detweiler, former CPMC conference 

minister and local pastor. Tim was a mentor to many pastors 

and walked with them with empathy and wisdom. Pray also 

for those traveling from near and far for the memorial      

service on Tuesday, June 27.  

• Mennonite Mission Network requests prayer for Jae Young 

Lee and Karen Spicher, and their four children, as they    

minister in South Korea. Pray for Jae, as he serves as the   

executive director of Northeast Asia Regional Peacebuilding 

Institute (NARPI) and Korea Peacebuilding Institute, and 

pray for Karen as she works as NARPI's communications  

coordinator.  

•  Praise God for Multiply's Ina and Walter Reimer as they 

lead a church planting team in Dortmund, Germany. Pray for 

their community outreach and ongoing work among new 

immigrants and refugees. 

Pastor contact information: 
Office Hours:    Wed, Fri, Sat   9AM-12PM 

Phone  - 309-208-6032 
Email - pastorrandallhmc@gmail.com 

 
Office Administrative Assistant: Aprille Birkey 

OAA Hours: Thursdays 9:30 AM - 12 PM 
Church Office phone: 605.925.7186 

Church Email: hutterthal@goldenwest.net 
Church Website: www.hmcfreeman.org 

mailto:pastorrandallhmc@gmail.com


Hutterthal is responsible to provide 6 pies for the MCC Relief 
Sale on July 22.  Pie tins are available on the table outside the  
library door. Last year we had an abundance of apple pies so a 
bit more variety would be great. Thank you.  
 
 
The June edition of On the Level is now available from        
Mennonite Disaster Service. In our current issue: volunteer 
work in Red Lake, Minnesota is empowering Native American 
homeowners; a new video features a unique program at    
Lancaster Mennonite School; and with open arms, there are 
new accommodations for volunteers in Cape Breton, Nova 
Scotia. https://conta.cc/3PnlVBu 
Let Aprille know if you would like these sent to your email 
each month. 
 
 
Tell the young adults in your life! MCC is organizing two Peace 
Camps this year for those ages 18-30 who are hungry to      
connect, root themselves in intentional, theological reflection 
and apply that to the real-world work of peace and justice in 
their communities. The registration cost is $200 and all other           
expenses are covered, including travel, lodging and food! July 
23-28: Peacebuilders Training in Colorado Springs, CO. Oct. 
15-20: Descolonizando la construcción de paz | Decolonizing 
Peace training in Puerto Rico in Spanish. Information and  
registration can be found at https://mcc.org/peace-camps.  



Sermon Notes: 
“Trusting God by Doing Good” 

1 Peter 4:12-19 
 
 
 
 
 


